

























Special Meeting of the City Council met June 25, 2020 at 12:30 pm with Mayor Hansen presiding. Council Members present: Enneking, Klassen, Frangione.  Absent: Ebert.  Vacancy due to resignation of Schmillen.  Also present by phone, City Attorney Alyssa Herbold. 

Due to COVID-19 and the limitation to gather in no more than groups of 10, the Council meeting was offered by conference call.

Motion by Klassen, second by Enneking to approve the first reading of Ordinance 345, “An Ordinance Amending the City Council Vacancy Provisions in Conformance with the Iowa Code, As Amended.”  All ayes.  Nayes: none.  Motion carried.

City Clerk Harvey explained the interest to the City to appoint a Council Member to save the taxpayers the $2,000 it would cost to hold a special election.

Motion by Frangione, second by Klassen to approve “Notice of City Council’s Intent to Fill City Council Vacancy by Appointment and Right to File Petition for Special Election.”   All ayes.  Nayes: none.  Motion carried.

Mayor Hansen told the Council that Blacktop Services will be coming the week of June 29th to start resurfacing Main Street.  This should be done in the weeks’ time.

Motion by Enneking, second by Klassen to adjourn at 12:45pm.  All ayes.  Nayes: none.  Motion carried.




ATTEST:
                                                                                                                 Mayor-Hansen                        

Robin Harvey-City Clerk
